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July 10, 2007

Superintendent Ron Spanjer
Blaine School District

770 Mitchell Avenue
Blaine, WA 98230

Dear Ron:

The Blaine City Council congratulates Blaine High School and the School District for
being named one of the top high schools in the United States. The School District has

long supported a quality Advanced Placement Program and the recognition is well
deserved.

We are particularly proud of the teachers who have prepared themselves to teach

Advanced Placement classes and the students who accept the challenges of taking these
classes.

A quality education system is the heart of a healthy community and nation. Thanks for
your good work.

Sincerely,
For the Blaine City Council

oy

Gary Tomsic
City Manager




